Freedom of Information Act 2000 – housing families from London Boroughs 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1) How many families from any London borough have been housed in your local authority in each year since 2012? 

(2012/2013/2014/2015/2016/2017/ as far into 2018 as possible) 

 

2) How many men from any London borough have been housed in your local authority in each year since 2012? (2012/2013/2014/2015/2016/2017/ as far into 2018 as possible)

 

3) How many women from any London borough have been housed in your local authority in each year since 2012? (2012/2013/2014/2015/2016/2017/ as far into 2018 as possible) 

Answer:  In respect of Qs1-3 above, London Boroughs do not provide this information to us.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

 

4) How many families/men or women have you housed in your local authority housing from ANY outside authority since 2012? (2012/2013/2014/2015/2016/2017/ as far into 2018 as possible) 

As above, this information is not held by the Council as the information is not provided by other local authorities.  This is therefore a refusal notice in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act.

5) How many families/men or women have you had to seek housing for outside of your own authority in the above years? 

The information appertaining to this question is not easily accessible and as such this information is not held as a distinct set able to be retrieved or reported on. To get the information would require a full scale look into every record for each year. This would be a manual exercise and as such we believe that the aggregated time it would take to collate the information would be in excess of 18 hours (equivalent to a notional cost of £450).

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

